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        Mt. Carmel Matters  

Mission  Statement  
 

 òAs Godõs light on the 
hill we worship,  

witness, make disciples 
for Jesus Christ and ex-

press his love to all  
people.ó 

 From the Pastorõs Desk: The Power of Seeds 
 

 A friend once told me when moving to a new pastoral ap-
pointment, ñit takes about two years to feel like you are finally home.ò 
I think he is right. Come July, I will have completed two years as the 
pastor at Mt. Carmel. So I guess I can now call Winston-Salem ñmy 
home.ò  I feel it, too. A couple of weeks ago I decided to literally ñset 
down rootsò by planting a small garden. For the past 24 months 
those garden beds and the parsonage have laid dormant.  I was tired 
of seeing it that way. I went to Wal-mart and filled up a cart full of plants, top soil, fertilizer, and tools. I spent all 
day digging in the dirt and planting those seedlings in their new home. I felt joy and a sense of accomplish-
ment. As I put my tools away, I declared to my garden, ñIôve done my part. Now itôs your turn. So grow!ò 
 I wish it were that easy to simply command things to ñjust growò in our lives. On one hand, God gives 
us all we need to grow, so technically growth should come natural to us. But on the other hand, God invites us 
to be co-participants with Him in our growth. So in order for growth to happen, we have to be active and do our 
part in the growing. A seed wonôt mature unless it is planted on fertile ground, tended to on a daily basis, given 
an opportunity to spread its roots and grow. 
 I am amazed and sometimes even puzzled why some churches grow, while others remain stagnant. 
Perhaps it has to do with the ñParable of the Sowerò Jesus spoke of in Matthew 13.  Is your garden of faith 
producing fruit, or is it still laying dormant? Have some of the seeds of your life in Christ fell by the wayside? 
Are you stagnant in your growth? Maybe you started out strong in serving Christ but you focused so much on 
ñchurch workò and less on ñthe work of the churchò that you are completely ñburned out.ò There is a difference. 
Ask Mary and Martha. (Luke 10).  Or perhaps worse yet, something or someone has come along and ñchokedò 
your faith and robbed you of your joy in the Lord. 
 There is a better way. Jesus tells the Good News at the tail end of that parable: òBut other (seeds)  
fell on good ground and yielded a crop: some a hundredfold, some sixty, some thirty.ó (Matthew 13: 8, 
NIV). The hope is that there can be an abundant crop when the seed falls on ñgood soil.ò The good soil isnôt so 
much what we do but what we allow God to do in us. The  best part of this parable is knowing that we are nei-
ther the seed nor the Sower. God plants the seeds and God is an abundant Sower!  When it comes to gifts and 
abilities, God does not hold back. If there is no growth, we only have to look at whether or not we will allow the 
soil to be fertile in us.  
 I encourage you to look for growth in your life, and in the life of Mt. Carmel this summer. From June 
11-July 30 we will be exploring òThe Power of Seedsó in worship. You are invited to plant a seed in the 
prayer garden and watch it grow for the next 8 weeks. There are a lot of good things you can help us plant 
such as building relationships with children and families in our community through our weekly day camps, and 
monthly family fun days; growing in our giving through our tithes and ñLegacyò gifts; and growing our worship 
services by inviting friends to join us in the journey. At the end of summer, we will have a ñgarden partyò where 
we will harvest testimonies of the new fruit  that God has produced in us. Iôm excited to see what God is going 
to do. Will you join us at the garden each Sunday? 

 Growing in Christ,    Pastor Mary  

Published by Mount Carmel United Methodist Church  

4265 Ebert Road Winston Salem, NC 27127  
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Inside this issue:  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! We were blessed to have Taavet Taimla as our guest speaker in wor-

ship on Sunday May 28. Taavet is an international student from Voru, Estonia and a recent graduate of Asbury 

Theological Seminary in Wilmore, Ky. He is a member of the United Methodist Church in the Northern Europe 

Annual Conference. At age 27, Taavet plans to enter the mission field and help plant new churches around the 

world particularly in Brazil. His inspiration is a quote from John Wesley, "the world is my parish." Thank you for 

supporting him with your prayers and gifts last Sunday. How encouraging to see young adults like Taavet 

spreading the Gospel. Please keep him in your prayers as he begins his missionary journey. 



JUNE  

2 Don Snyder  

 Matt Brown  

4 Clay Petty  

6 Jimmy Eddinger  

8 Michael Harwood  

9 Linda Miller  

11      Susan Gordon Jones 

12 Carla Kimel  

 Hugh Fulcher  

 Jeff Thomas  

 Josh Hughes  

 Zoe Jones 

13 Glenda Wilson  

 Tammy Moore  

14 JoAnn Shields  

15 Robert Fuquay, Sr.  

16 Jill Chucci  

18 Sarah Bates  

 Birthdays 
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Doorsteppers  
June 4  Harold & Linda  Miller 
June 11    ñ 
June 18    ñ 
June 25    ñ 
July 2    ñ 
July 9      ñ 
July 16    ñ 
July 23     ñ 
July 30    ñ 
Greeters  
June 4    Ruby Proctor & 
 Luanne Whitlow 
June 11  ñ 
June 18  Lynn & Diane Harmon 
June 25  ñ 
July 2     Jim & Jeanette Turner 
July 9 ñ 
July 16   Carol Burnham & 
 Cathy Moore 
July 23   ñ 
July 30    John & Violet Kimel  

19 Laurie Sypole  

20 Cheryl Chamblin  

21 Clay Fulcher  

 Jean Topping  

 Laura Bates  

23         Christopher Wells  

24 Charlie Crotts  

25 Barbara Copple  

 Stephanie Gray  

 Freda Mabe  

 Will Boudousquie  

26 Judy A. Vanhoy  

27 A.G. Kiger  

28 Donna Chamblin  

29 Will Brown  

 Joanne Spetz 

 

 

 

Gifts Given to the Glory of God  

Doorsteppers/Greeters  

New District Superintendent  

   Bishop Paul Leeland 
and the Cabinet an-
nounced the appoint-
ment of Rev. Michael 
Bailey as our new 
District Superinten-
dent . Effective July 1.  
He is currently the pas-
tor of Christ UMC in 
Greensboro where is 
has served since 2012.   

Air Conditioner  

A Contribution from the UM Men  

A Contribution from the Discipleship Class  

A Contribution from the Christian  

  Service Class 
 

Bruce Elledge Scholarship Fund  

A Contribution from Carol Elledge Koontz  

A Contribution from Jewell E. Cook  
 

George Scholarship Fund  

A Contribution from Julia Golding  
 

Hill Scholarship Fund  

In Honor of the Scholarship Committee 

 From:  Wayne & Sue Hill  
 

Kenya Water Fund  

A Contribution from Motsinger Class  
 

Memorial Fund  

In memory of James Norton  

 From:  L.A. & Jean Topping  
 

New Story Church  

A Contribution from Motsinger Class  
 

Summer Day Camp  

A Contribution from the UM Men  

July  20, 2017ðItems for the newsletter 

may be sent via e-mail  

(mtcarmelum@aol.comðattention: 

newsletter) or placed in the mailbox in the 

Gathering Place.  If you would like your 

newsletter e-mailed, please give the office 

a call  if you are interested.   

 
 
 

Sunday, June 18, 2017  

The UMW of Mt. Carmel will 

once again prepare  Fatherôs 

Day Tribute booklets.  Please 

see  inserts included in this 

newsletter.  

Donations are used by the 

UMW to support our church 

and missions (locally, nation-

ally and globally).  

(Insert on Page 7)  

Mt. Carmel Church 

and Menôs Clubôs 

1st of 2 Baseball 

Games at BB&T 

Ballpark in Winston-

Salem June 23rd.  

Fun nightðTicket to game, hat, great 

fireworks, and all you can eat, for only 

$18.00 per person.   Meet at church 

5:45ð6:00 pm.  Please see Roger 

Gordon, Darrell Stallard or Don 

Craver for tickets.  

JULY  

2         Ava Boudousquie  

9 Roger Gordon 

10        Jonathan Sidden  

11 C.O. Setzer 

12    Mary Sue Harwood  

15 Lori Ross  

18 Shay Shillito  

 Greg Proctor  

19 Dwight Tuttle  

 Jean Pope 

 Jeff Garris  

21 Daryl Crews  

 Joshua Shields  

22         Elizabeth Goode  

 Lynn Harmon  

 Justin Jacobs  

 Peggy Nuckolls  

24        Aaron McDaniel  

26 Ruby Proctor  

 Belle Bates  

27 Rhonda Howe  

 Wayne Nelson  

28        David Patterson  

 Gayle Miller  

29 James Gray  

30      Alexander Queen  

 John Chucci  

31 Scott Kimel  

Big Breakfast Planned  

July 8, 2017  

7:00-10:00 Am 

Monies to go toward 

the Air Conditioner 

Fund  

In Loving Memory of  

Jack Mabe  

Jack Mabe passed away on 

May 29, 2017 at Hospice House. He was a 

member of Mt. Carmel UMC and the  UM 

Men. Jack leaves behind a wife, Frieda 

Mabe of 33 years and a son and daughter.  

Dr. Mary Miller will lead a celebration of 

resurrection service at Mt. Carmel UMC 

on June 2 at 2:00pm with visitation 30 

minutes before the service.  



UM Menõs Ministry 

Our next meeting will be 
Sunday, June 4 at 7:00 
am for breakfast.   All 

men are invited.     

 Jordan Miller (Pastor Maryôs daughter) 
will be coming to talk about nutrition, espe-
cially for Seniors. We will be taking her out 
to lunch afterwards.  
 There will be a special program for our 
July 6 meeting at 10:00 pm in the Parlor. 
 There will be no regular meeting in Au-
gust.  The seniors will be going to the An-
nual District Talent Show on Tuesday, Au-
gust 15 at 6:00 pm at New Hope UMC, 
5125 Shattalon Dr., W-S.  Hot Dog Dinner.    
If you are interested in going, please see 
Diane Harmon.  Cost is $5.00 per person. 
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  This is my personal invitation to you 
and your family to come and join us for 
the premiere screening of Newtonôs 
Grace at the historic Reynolds Audito-
rium on Saturday, June 3 at 7:00 
pm.  This film tells the astonishing story 
of John Newton, the slave ship captain 
turned pastor who penned such wonder-
ful hymns as Glorious Things of Thee 
Are Spoken and of course, Amazing 
Grace.  As you may know, Newton also 
became the spiritual force behind the 
movement to abolish the slave trade.  I 
started planning this film shortly after I 
finished Wesley (2009) and it has taken 
several years to bring to the 
screen.  Methodists may recognize one 
of the villagers in the film (see below!) 
and if you know a lot of Moravians, you 
may see a Moravian pastor or two por-
traying a drunk or a sailor!  There is only 
one screening.  Tickets are available at 
http://boxoffice.inspiratafilms.com. 

òNewtonõs Graceó 

Five Point Sr. Citizen's  

Missions/Evangelism 
Opportunities  

 On June 14th we plan a short slideshow 
of some of our mission outreach programs. 
This will be just before the Discipleship 
Class Wednesday night dinner. How are 
we reaching out to serve, and what oppor-
tunities do you have to be a part of this? 
The question we all have to ask ourselves 
is can our Lord use me? Where can He use 
me?  
 1.  We have a lot going on this summer 
here at Mt. Carmel that opens up the op-
portunity to answer many of those ques-
tions. Yes, we are an older congregation 
and all too often some feel I've done that 
and it is someone else's turn now!! Then 
who? Those people in the community that 
we have been called to reach that are not 
in church?  We have been blessed in the 
last few weeks with new people in both 
services; how can we serve them so they 
choose to become a part of our church 
family?  It really does not matter if you are 
45 or 95, we need you to pray about how 
our Lord Jesus can use you here at Mt. 
Carmel!!  You may not think you can Evan-
gelize but each day we do this in our words 
and actions. 
 2.  The Children's Committee has set up 
the last Sunday each month as Family Day 
with different events going on from 4 to 
6pm.  This is an opportunity to evangelize 
by showing up and taking part to greet new 
families, letting them know Mt. Carmel 
wants young families and that they are wel-
come here. 
 3.   Last summer we had a backyard 
bible study/prayer concerns/fellowship time 
in different homes.  The office has already 
received some calls to see if we are going 

to do this again this summer.  The church 
needs someone that would coordinate this 
giving out information to the office on date 
and location each week for the newsletter 
and the bulletin. This person could be 
someone willing to make and receive 
phone calls. It doesn't mean that they 
would have to attend each event nor are 
they expected to set up the event.  The 
person hosting the event will do the pro-
gram that can be something as simple as 
using the Upper Room Devotional, opening 
and closing with prayer and allowing dis-
cussion by others about prayer concerns 
can always be added. 
     We have a Wednesday Morning Bible 
Study each week but the backyard bible 
study gives us a chance to reach our 
friends and neighbors. Are you willing to 
host a backyard event (or indoors) at your 
home? Are you willing to coordinate this? I 
can only ask you to pray about this asking 
can I be used to advance Christ in my com-
munity? You can call me, Lynn Harmon, or 
Pastor Mary if interested. 
 4.  Our focus this year will be on complet-
ing our drive to furnish clean water to a 

community in Kenya with the 
well fund. The need is great 
and through this effort to 
giving badly needed clean 
water, we open the door to 
show our Lord's love for this 
community through our out-
reach to them.  As you may 

know we have provided the funds for 3 
water tanks to be installed ( in 2016 ) to 
catch roof runoff rain water. This gives 
them a very limited supply of clean water 
as they only have two rainy seasons each 
year, early spring and late fall . How can I 
help? Prayer and response!  A lot of us are 
on a fixed income and cannot give a check 
each month.   So one way that has been 
discussed is to give each member a picture 
of our goal and ask that they tape it to a jar 
as a reminder of what a few cents at a time 
can do. The suggestion would be at the 
end of the day when you clean out your 
pockets to drop the change in the jar. An-
other suggestion has been made by one 
person that every time it rains she would 
put a $5 bill in the jar.  It rains here off and 
on all year long and there they only have 
limited rainy seasons as they are in a very 
arid climate. We often forget how blessed 
we are to get clean water every time we 
turn on the spigot. We can be a part of pro-
viding clean drinking water to our 
neighbors. ( Jesus asked who is your 
neighbor, and then he told the story of the 
good Samaritan and the three men that 
came upon the injured traveler.  You all 
know the story - now we ask ourselves 
which of the men are we?)    

 Our goal is to furnish Jesus'  love to 
them in a way that will give them the de-
sire to have living water that Jesus prom-
ises by knowing Him. The collection jars 
would be brought to the Altar on World 
Communion Sunday on October 6, 2017. 
(This being a Sunday we celebrate Je-
sus' love for all around the world ) This 
doesn't replace our giving each month to 
this on Communion Sunday ( 1st Sunday 
of each month ). This drive has been 
blessed by other churches in our Mis-
sional Network giving. One of those 
churches raised enough to install one of 
the three tanks during their Vacation Bi-
ble School - children giving to children. 
Another just last month sent in a $300 
check for the drive.  
 5. Please do not forget our Crisis Con-
trol box outside the office to help feed 
local needs. There are many ways we 
can serve if only to pick up an extra can 
of vegetables at Audi for 47 cents  or any 
other nonperishable items at any store 
we shop in.  If you see a buy one, get 
one free add but only need one, consider 
the free one for the food box. 
 
HOW CAN I SERVE A RISEN SAVIOR ? 
 Lynn Harmon, Chairperson 

http://boxoffice.inspiratafilms.com
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2017 High School Graduates  
 

Kayleigh Beeding  
N. Davidson High School 

Daughter of John & Sarah Beeding De-
Nito   

Granddaughter of Bill & Jane Beeding 
Will be attending Davidson County Com-

munity College 
Majoring in Emergency Medical Science 

 
Matthew Brown  

Parkland Magnet High School 
Son of Elaine and Michael Harwood 
Grandson of Mary Sue Harwood & 

Lenora Brelsford 
Will be attending Winston Salem State 

University 
Majoring in Sports Medicine/Therapy 

 
Grant Thomas  

N. Davidson High School 
Son of Jeff and Melanie Thomas 

Grandson of C.O. & Carolyn Setzer  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 2016-2017 College Graduates  
 

Lincoln Walburn  
Texas A&M University Corpus Christie 

PHD in Education Leadership 
 Employed by Miami University of Ohio, 

Oxford, OH  
Associate Director of Student Center 
Son of Richard and Brenda Walburn 

 
Amy Moore  
Forsyth Tech 

MRI Technologist 
Daughter of Tammy Moore 

Granddaughter of Jackie Clinard 
 

Edith Muriungi  (12 -17-16) 
 UNC Charlotte 

Masters in Economics 
Daughter of Eluid & Elizabeth Muriungi 

 
Lisa Garrett (12 -19-2016) 

Gardner Webb University, Boilings 
Springs, NC 

Bachelor of Science 
Daughter of Danny & Gloria Garrett 

 
Aaron Cranford (12 -19-2016 

Gardner Webb University 
Bachelorôs in Business Administration 

Married to Teresa Cranford 
Son of Danny & Vickie Cranford 

Grandson of James Cranford 

 

 

 

   òThank you volunteers who braved the rain. The 
families that came from the community were so 
appreciative to have a free place to come and play 
with their children. You helped to plant some impor-
tant seeds to grow our children and family minis-
tries! -Debbie Nelson, Children and Family Ministry 

Chairperson  

     END OF THE YEAR 

CONCERT JUNE 4th  

 Itôs hard to believe our first year of 
our after school reading and arts pro-
gram called ñCarmel Kidz Academyò 
is almost over. We had 15 children 
from our local elementary schools 
participate in the Wednesday after-
school program this year. We want to 
thank the 15-20 volunteers who made 
this ministry come alive each week!  
We are especially grateful to Cathy 
Moore, the CKA Director and Ann 
Farthing for directing the ñSinging 
Camels (Carmel Kidz Choir).  We are 
also grateful for your constant supply 
of snacks and books this year.  
 The Carmel Kidz Choir will be hav-
ing an end of the year concert and 
celebration on Sunday, June 4 at 
3:00 pm. We hope you will come and 
support the children with your pres-
ence and your love and care!  

    

Graduation 2017 2017 Scholarship Winners  

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to: 

J.T. & Maud Scholarship  

Kayleigh Beeding 

Daughter of  

Daughter of John & Sarah Beeding DeNito 

Garrett Farrimond 

Son of Todd and Lisa  Farrimond 

Christian Anne Miller 

Daughter of Revs. Doug & Mary Miller 

 Jordan Miller  

Daughter of  Revs. Doug & Mary Miller 

Elizabeth Muriungi 

Brandy Saltzman 

Wife of William Saltzman 

Daughter of Mike and Shannon Queen   

Raymond & Edith Hill  

Matthew Richard Brown 

Son of Mike & Laurie Brown 

Bruce Elledge Scholarship  

Matthew Brown 

Son of Michael & Elaine Harwood 

Family Ministry Night ðMay 28 

Carmel Kidz 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=scholarship+clip+art&view=detailv2&&&id=AD4322FF6322C8BFF9DBBC404036C6DB46CDAC30&selectedIndex=27&ccid=mNvS70GY&simid=608055223784506191&thid=JN.GvBHN6%2bP5nmv9N6HT9UBow
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Kayleigh Beeding  

N. Davidson HS  

2017 High School &  College Graduates  

Grant Thomas  

N. Davidson HS  

Matthew Brown  

Parkland HS  

Edith Muriungi  

UNC Charlotte  

Garrett Farrimond  

Kayleigh Beeding  

Elizabeth Muriungi  

Matthew Brown  
Brandy Saltzman  Matthew Brown  

College  Graduates Absent:  

Lincoln Walburn: Texas A & M University  

Amy Moore:  Forsyth Tech  

Lisa Garrett:  Gardner Webb University  

Aaron Cranford:  Gardner Webb University  

Christian Miller  Jordan Miller  


